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The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Thursday, August 17th, 1995 at 9:00 A.M. in the
Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Dan Thiessen presided.
Councillors present were: Harold Dyck, George St. Hialire,
Dick Zacharias, Glenn Curdt, Allan Dickson, Bill Martens.

The purpose of this special meeting is the issue of the natural
gas pipeline installation and also the ward boundaries of the
Municipality.

At the start of the meeting, Council discussed to issue of the
installation of natural gas pipelines in the Municipality. The
concern raised is the location and depth of the lines. Council
reviewed a report prepared by Mr. Ted Moffat for the Municipality
relative to the installation of this line, Mr. Moffat's report
made recommendations of depth and location of the gas line from
Morris to Rosenort.

Council then met with Mr. Dave Peterson of Centra Gas and Mr.
Peterson then had an opportunity to review of report by Mr,
Moffat. Mr. Peterson then indicated to Council that he felt

the recommendations were workable. He would have to have the
drawings redone and he expressed a possible problem in the
immediate continuation of work but that any delays of time would
be incurred by Centra Gas.

Moved by Allan Dickson, Seconded by D. Zacharias:

#246/95. Whereas the R. M. of Morris has received a report
recommendation from Mr. Ted Moffat dated August 15, 1995
regarding the installation of natural gas through the
municipality to Rosenort;

Therefore Be It Resolved that we adopt this report and advise
Centra Gas that they are to follow these recommendations in
the installation of natural gas to Rosenort;

And Further Be It Resolved that Resolution No. 234/95 be now
rescinded.

Carried.

Council then discussed at length the situation of ward boundaries
for the municipality. At 11:00 A.M. Council met with legal
counsel, Mr. Chuck Chappell and Ms. ILori Lavoie of the firm

of Aikins, MacAulay & Thorvaldson.

Moved by W. E. Martens, Seconded by Glenn Curdt:
#247/95. Resolved that Council now proceed in Camera to discuss
ward boundaries with legal counsel.

Carried.

Moved by W. E. Martens, Seconded by Glenn Curdt:
#248/95. Resolved that Council now adjourn being in Camera
and resume as Council.

Carried.

Moved by Harold Dyck, Seconded by George St. Hilaire:
#249/95. Resolved that a Public Meeting be held at the Morris
Legion Hall on Thursday, August 24, 1995 at 8:30 A.M. for the
purpose of receiving further public input on the matter of
amending our ward boundaries.
Carried. For 5
Against 1

The meeting was then adjourned at 1:00 P.M.
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